Minutes AGM

Date: 8th April 2017 

Venue: Lymington Health and Recreation Centre

Time: 11:15 am 

Apologies received from Aynsley Clinton.

Welcome by Chairman, Matthew Brearley. MB spoke of our activities during the last twelve months. It has been our philosophy to remain a small and friendly club.

Secretary’s report. Richard Edwards explained the difficulty he had taking over from Caroline Clitter who remains in hospital. He felt his other commitments would not allow him to perform the task effectively so has decided not to stand for re-election.

Treasurer’s report. Stuart Graves provided another comprehensive financial report showing the club to be in a sound financial position. Membership remains at about 100 of which 19 are new members.
Events Manager’s report. Roger Middle described the four main training events he organises; The Billy G duathlon in April, triathlon in October, the Bells & Butties and the Spit Dash and Dip. He went on to say we should support and promote local events; the IOW 3-day, Oakhaven events, Gridiron, Majorca (local?). He thanked the William Gilpin school for the use of their facilities and Derek Lee (Director of Catering) for providing food and drink after events.
Media Co-ordinator’s report. Aynsley Clinton was not present but she has continued to provide reports to local media keeping the LTC name in the news. Phill Brown’s weekly email and Facebook keep members up to date with club activities. Aynsley feels she cannot put in the time she thinks is needed to make a bigger impact in the media.
Cycling Leader’s report. Phill Brown’s weekly email announces the rides for the weekend ahead with a map and a .gpx file. He has also organised longer rides and was asked to incorporate some shorter rides for members who do not wish to go on the longer Saturday rides. Phill was thanked for all this and for timing the monthly club time trial at Beaulieu. 
Swimming Leader’s report. Annabel Taylor thanked the coaches, Ian Smith, Barbara Walton, Nigel King, Valeria Sesto and Lee from the Christchurch Seagulls for the time they gave so generously during the winter pool training sessions. Sea swimming starts in May. Some swimmers plan to do the Pier to Pier.
Running Leader’s report. We do not have a running captain but Ron Wilson continues to coach on Tuesday and Friday morning, also organising the monthly timed run on Tuesday evening. Sadly, the Tuesday night turnout has dropped off as some members have joined the Seagulls swimming sessions. Friday morning running remains popular with the slightly older members. Ron was thanked for all his efforts.
Election of Officers for 2017/8 Katrina Turner has taken over as Club Secretary Richard Edwards will continue to organise the club Annual Dinner and Prize Presentation. Ricky Evans has taken over the Media Co-ordinator role. Thanks were given to Aynsley. All other officers were re-elected unopposed.
Any other business. Chris Collins and Susie Jacobs are entered for the London Marathon. Perry Letcher is cycling across France and will climb the Ventoux. Katrina Turner is doing the Women Can marathon in May. Some will do the Olympic tri in Majorca. James Phillips will be doing the National Duathlon championships tomorrow.JP will be crossing the Pyrenees?. Fred Glennie will be cycling from Rosythe to Portsmouth in a team trying to beat the new aircraft carriers. Tim is doing the Hever Castle half Ironman evebnt.
The meeting closed at 12:15.
